
My name is Laurie Cimarelli,  I currently reside at 1414 Phenix Ave, Cranston RI. My husband and I also own 
two rental properties in Narragansett. 1316 Ocean Rd 
40 Daytona Ave 
 
I strongly support bill H7382. This bill reduces the current limits on renting and provides badly needed housing 
for URI students as has been done for decades. The town would rather have 1,200 empty bedrooms than 
providing housing.   We have been renting to students for 12 years.  URI students are an asset to the 
community,  and the current town council should be ashamed of themselves. 
 
How is it in the year 2024, they are now allowed to discriminate against the students? What happens when they 
try to restrict blended families from living together, as families do not always consist of blood relatives.  
 
This needs to be stopped! 
 
Respectfully   
Laurie Cimarelli  
 
 


